
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 5, 2022 
 
 
 
Ms. Virginia Halloran         
Michigan Public Service Commission  
7109 West Saginaw Street 
Lansing, MI  48917 
 
RE: Upper Michigan Energy Resources Corporation and Michigan Gas Utilities 

Comments in Case No. U-21170 
 
Dear Ms. Halloran: 
 
The Upper Michigan Energy Resources Corporation (“UMERC”) and Michigan Gas Utilities 
(“MGU”) appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on, and be an active participant in, the 
development of the study being conducted into the potential for renewable natural gas (“RNG”) 
in the state of Michigan pursuant to Public Act 87 of 2021.    UMERC and MGU support the 
effort into studying RNG potential and expressly support the development of RNG in the state of 
Michigan.  RNG development is one of many valuable elements that will help to achieve the 
decarbonization goals and targets outlined in the MI Healthy Climate Plan. 
 
Again, UMERC and MGU appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on this matter. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Richard F. Stasik 
Director – State Regulatory Affairs 
 
 
 
 


